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I am a Professor of Physics and Astronomy at Carleton College who has studied energy for 
decades. 
 
The NRC Commissioners  will soon vote on whether or not to require filters and rupture discs 
on vents used to relieve pressure from containments in a severe accident in reactors designed 
and manufactured by General Electric, including the Monticello Units in Minnesota, my home 
state. They should vote in favor of requiring filters and rupture disks, which can greatly 
minimize the consequences of serious accidents, as advocated by NRC staff.  For example, the 
Fukushima accident would have led to far less radioactive contamination if those reactors had 
been so equipped. 
 
But nearly two years after Fukushima, the NRC has done nothing to enhance the safety of US GE 
reactors. In a severe accident the amount of radioactivity released offsite from an 
unfiltered vent would be very large and damaging. It makes no sense not to add a filter to 
protect our families and property from contamination. Filtered systems are available, tested 
and in use today--for example  in Sweden, Germany, France, Switzerland and will be installed 
in Japan. We shouldn't have to learn the hard way, as did Japan, the danger of not requiring 
filters and rupture discs before the accident.  
 
As part of the Fukushima Lessons Learned Task Force, the NRC Staff  recommended such 
filtering. It only made sense when considering that during normal operations and design-basis 
accidents gaseous releases are filtered but they are not filtered during severe accidents 
when the releases offsite would be the greatest. But the nuclear industry has been lobbying 
against this common-sense measure. 
 
While it has been recognized for decades that a severe accident would lead to a large release 
of radioactive material in unfiltered vents in GE reactors, the NRC chose not to require 
safety upgrades.  Now that the Fukushima accident showed that this design flaw is real, the 
NRC simply must act to protect us from it.  
 
Thank you. 
 
joel weisberg 
 
Northfield, MN 55057 
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